
ARCH CAPE DOMESTIC WATER SUPPLY DISTRICT 
DRAFT MINUTES 

 

8 April 2016 
 
A quorum was present. 
 

Water Board:  Virginia Birkby, President 
   Debra Birkby, Treasurer 
   Ron Schiffman 
   Dan Seifer 
 

Sanitary Board: Casey Short (non-voting) 
    
    
Public:   Mark Hendrickson 
   George Cerelli   

David & Jeannie Stockton 
    

Staff:   Phil Chick, District Manager 
   Steve Hill, Secretary 
 
 
Ms. Virginia Birkby called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  
 

Public Comments:  None. 
 

Agenda:  Old business item A for Mr. Mark Hendrickson regarding excess usage billing, pull 
item H and add consideration of a new budget committee member.  Ms. Debra Birkby moved 
acceptance of the modified agenda which was seconded by Mr. Schiffman.  All in favor. 
 

Consent Agenda:  March minutes pulled.  Mr. Seifer moved acceptance of the consent agenda 
as amended which was seconded by Ms. Debra Birkby.  All in favor. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Excess Usage Billing Appeal:  Mr. Mark Hendrickson outlined the problem experienced by 
his long term renter not following established procedure in completely closing the main water 
valve which resulted in excess water usage at his rental property on Gelinsky.  There was a 
general discussion of the situation and concern expressed about the precedent it would set were 
relief granted in similar situations with short term rentals.  No billing adjustment was 
approved.  
 
Plant Operator Contract Approval:  Mr. Seifer moved to execute the agreement which was 
seconded by Ms. Debra Birkby.  All in favor. 
 
Board Position #2:  A recruiting poster was reviewed (attached) for the open director position.  
Changes to be made were to take applications through June 16th at 6:00pm.  Ms. Debra Birkby 
moved advertising for the position with the changes made in date and time for filling of the 
position at the June 17th meeting which was seconded by Mr. Seifer.  All in favor.  Mr. Rick 
Gardner’s resignation e-mail to be included in the minutes (attached). 
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Water Hookup Allocation:  It was expressed that there were two large land parcels for sale in 
Arch Cape the development of which could exhaust available hookups.  Mr. Curt McLeod 
provided written input to the board on this issue (attached).  There was a general feeling of 
comfort with the way a potential build out would potentially occur.    
 

Investment Account:  The district is presently using the local government investment pool 
administered by the Oregon State Treasurer.  It was established that we do not have a 
requirement to use this pool but may go where ever we want.  It was expressed that if were to 
make a change that it should be with a local bank with Cannon Beach preferred over Seaside.  
Mr. Short suggested that a review of our investment policy would be a good idea and that the 
first priority be preservation of principal over interest income.  Ms. Debra Birkby to make a 
recommendation. 
 

Water Tank Loan Payoff:  Mr. Seifer moved a disbursement of $51,319.00 to pay off the 
existing water tank loan which was seconded by Ms. Debra Birkby.  Ms. Virginia Birkby, Ms. 
Debra Birkby and Mr. Seifer voted yes.  Mr. Schiffman voted no.  Motion passed. 
 
Emergency Preparedness:  On April 14th there is to be a unit demo by Global Pure Water for 
those wishing to attend. 
 
Watershed Update:  The projected cut plan was reviewed (attached).  Mr. Schiffman said that 
there was a proposal under consideration to shift the ‘mass’ of the cut to the south side of the 
creek to help retain the quality of the water as a balance to expected wind fall. 
 
March Minutes:  Ms. Debra Birkby moved the addition of the budget committee members 
with the minutes which was seconded by Mr. Seifer.  All in favor. 
 

New Business:   

 
Administrative Scope of Work Progress:  Ms. Virginia Birkby indicated that she would be in 
contact with the board for input. 
 
Vice-President:  Mr. Seifer moved the nomination of Mr. Ron Schiffman as the water district 
vice-president which was seconded by Ms. Debra Birkby.  All in favor.   
 

Reports: 
 
Accounts Receivable:  Mr. Hill reported receivables to be good condition.   
 
District Managers Report:  (attached)  Mr. Chick was directed to speak to Mrs. Dudley 
concerning her request for relief on recent excess charges for the Brevig account and to 
communicate to her that the water district charges would stand and that the sanitary excess 
charges were still under consideration.   Mr. Hill was to be in touch with her regarding a 
possible payment over time of these charges.   
 
Mr. Matt Gardner was reported to be looking forward to beginning work on April 11th. 
 
Mr. Chick said to let him know if anyone wished to see the April 14th demo by Global Pure 
Water. 
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Treasurer’s Report:   The LGIP account was reported to be at $42,022 as of last month. 
  

Board of Directors’ Comments and Reports:   It was requested that the document reflecting 
the annexation of the district into the Fire District be placed into the minutes (attached). 
 

May Agenda Items:  Treasurers report, issue of paying SDC’s over time, policies, application 
for the open board position, Global Pure Water demo report, & Matt Gardner invited to the 
meeting for an official welcome. 
 

Public Comment:  None. 
 

Ms. Virginia Birkby adjourned the meeting at 7:20pm. 
 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
      Steve Hill 
Attest  _____________________ 
Ms. Virginia Birkby, President 





Subject: Resigna�on

From: Arch Cape Water and Sewer Districts <acsdposi�on2.1@gmail.com>

Date: 4/3/2016 9:00 AM

To: Virginia Birkby <VirginiaBirkbyACU�l@gmail.com>, Debra Birkby

<debrabirkbyacu�l@gmail.com>, Ron Schiffman <ronschiffmanacu�l@gmail.com>, Dan Seifer

<danseiferacu�l@gmail.com>, Darr Tindall <darr�ndallacu�l@gmail.com>, Casey Short

<caseyshortacu�l@gmail.com>

CC: Phil Chick <PhilChickACU�l@gmail.com>, Steve Hill <stevehillacu�l@gmail.com>

Dear Board members,

     As I men�oned at the March Board mee�ng, I felt that in light of my son being hired by the

District as the plant operator it would be inappropriate for me to remain on the Board of the Water

District. Having spent the last few weeks reflec�ng further on this issue I have concluded that my

ini�al ins�nct was correct. Therefore, effec�ve immediately I am resigning form the Arch Cape

Water District Board.

     I had men�oned that I might consider offering to fill an open posi�on on the Sanitary Board

should it arise. Upon further considera�on I feel that this also would be problema�c. Even though

the plant operator is an employee only of the Water District and therefore would not cons�tute a

conflict of interest, percep�on by some in the community may differ. In my business experience I

have learned to recognize that "percep�on is reality". Thus, not wishing to cause any problems for

the current Board members, I will not entertain serving on the Sanitary Board at this �me.

   I want to thank you all for your support & camaraderie.  I am very proud of the work we have

done to improve the Districts and I have thoroughly enjoyed working with each & everyone of you.

Thanks,

Rick Gardner

Resignation 	

1	of	1 4/4/2016	11:55	AM









2016 Arch Cape Domestic Water Supply District Budget Committee 

Board Community Term 

1.   Debra Birkby 
  

2.   Virginia Birkby  
 

3.   Open Position 
  

4.   Ron Schiffman 
  

5.   Dan Seifer 
  

 
1. Richard Donofrio 2016   

 
2.   George Cerelli 2013-2016 

 
3.   Mike Wood 

 
2014-2017 

 
4.   Diane Matson 

 
2013-2016 

 
5.   Catherine Donofrio 2015-2018 

 

 

2016 Arch Cape Sanitary District Budget Committee 

Board Community Term 

1.   Debra Birkby 
  

2.   Virginia Birkby 
  

3.   Ron Schiffman 
  

4.   Casey Short 
  

5.   Darr Tindall 
  

 
1.   George Cerelli 2013-2016 

 
2.   Catherine Donofrio 2015-2018 

 
3.   Diane Matson 2014-2017 

 
4.   Dan Seifer 2013-2016 

 
5.   Mike Wood 2014-2017 

 



Manager Report April 8, 2016 

 

 

WATER: 

 

I recently had a recovery scoping meeting with representatives from FEMA for assistance with 

damage from the December storms. Slide removal near the water intake, and removal of sediment 

deposited in the water impoundment area was discussed. They mainly went over paperwork and 

explained Federal requirements necessary to receive funding assistance. I will be providing some 

permit documentation to them and having a visit scheduled by their site representative in the future. 

Work in the stream will not be completed until September.  

 

We’ve received word from Oregon Water Resources Department that our application for extension 

of time for development of the Asbury Creek Permit, filed in 2003, is now being processed. This 

cannot be finalized until the Water Management and Conservation Plan is approved by OWRD. 

Once the plan is approved, the District will be able to file a claim of beneficial use for the Asbury 

Creek Permit, and have the water right certificated. This will then cap off the long, and sometimes 

confusing, process that this has been. 

 

Plant Operator, Matt Gardner, is expected to start work on April 11
th

.  We are looking forward to 

him coming aboard! 

 

The annual cross connection report has been submitted to the Oregon Health Authority. 

 

Global Pure Water will be here April 14
th

 to demonstrate its portable water filtration system. 

MONTHLY LOG : ARCH CAPE WATER & SANITARY DISTRICTS

March 2016

Total Hours 186.00 0 85.00 101.00

Percentage Split 46% 54%
0 0

Total Accounts 614 282 332

Percentage Split 46% 54%  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




